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Date:  May 23, 2022 

TO: Board of Directors 

FR: Darin Barnard 

RE: Healthy and Safe Schools Plan 

 
EXPLANATION:  
In August of 2016 the State Board of Education adopted administrative rules requiring the development of a 
Healthy and Safe Schools Plan, OAR 581-022-2223, that required district to submit draft plans to ODE on or 
before October 1, 2016.  TTSD complied with this requirement.  Additionally, TTSD complied with the 
requirement from the 2015 legislature mandating school districts test for radon gas in schools. This legislation 
eventually became ORS 332.166-167.   
 
During the 2017 legislative session Senate Bill 1062 was passed that established additional expectations for 
school districts to develop and implement to develop and adopt a Safe and Healthy Schools plan to address 
environmental conditions at school owned and public charter school facilities.    
 
The Tigard-Tualatin School District adopted its Healthy and Safe Schools Plan on March 9, 2020, which was 
based on guidance documents provided by PACE, ODE and the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) in order to 
ensure compliance with OAR 581-022-2223 and Senate Bill 1062. Senate Bill 1062 also required districts 
provide an annual statement of compliance with the adopted plan, which identifies the person responsible for 
overseeing the plan, plan availability, certification of compliance with testing requirements, how to obtain test 
results and a summary of any major exposure reduction activities performed under the plan.  
 
This report addresses each of the annual statement of compliance requirements as specified in Senate Bill 1062 
and provides the board with an update regarding the district’s status for each component of the plan. 
 
PRESENTER: Darin Barnard, Kevin Montague 
  
SUPPLEMENTARY   
MATERIALS: Healthy and Safe Schools Plan Annual Statement of Compliance 
 
RECOMMENDATION: None. Informational only   
 
 
PROPOSED MOTION: None.  

 


